
City of Tolna 
PO Box 26 

Tolna, ND  58380 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Tolna City Council was held October 5, 2015.  Members present 
were Ken Quam, Bret Poehls, Matt Maresh and Steve Dahl.  Others present were Dean Stenson, Paul 
and Chris Willert, Judy Lane and Dennis Johnson. 
 
Minutes were read and approved as read.  Budget items were reviewed. 
 
Dennis reported on lagoon and water issues.  Vicky checked with Maguire Iron and plug will be repaired 
at next service.  Rich, Maguire Iron, said there was no reason to do repair before the next service date. 
Judy was present to discuss park issues. 
 
Bills presented 
Ottertail                                                                $235.25   (TBEC) 
NDTC                                                                        $30.00 
Curt Herman                                                        $200.00 
FU Lumber                                                                $31.99 (dock) 
FU Oil Co                                                                    $89.05 
Nelson Co Sheriff                                                  $572.70 
GRWD                                                                    $1175.15 
Tolna Plb                                                               $1258.67  (TBEC) 
Nodak                                                                      $110.00 
One Call                                                                       $5.50 
City of Lakota                                                         $467.50 
Nelson Co Hwy                                                       $125.00 
Marlo Tweed                                                            $20.00 
Bret made the motion to pay the bills.  Steve second said motion.  Motion carried by a unanimous vote. 
 
Paul and  Chris Willert were present to discuss the purchase of lots north of Nelson Co Housing Auth.  
They explained their plans to retire here and the home they will build.  The purchase price will be 
$2,500.00 and they will get water and sewer to the lots.  Bret made the motion to accept their proposal.  
Steve second said motion.  Motion carried by a unanimous vote. 
 
Dean Stenson requested a purchast agreement.  Property to be transferred as roof is completed. 
 
2016 budget reviewed.  Bret made the motion to accept budget as written.  Matt second motion.  
Motion carried by a unanimous vote. 
 
Bret will contact Delane Hoyt to clean out road areas by Hanson’s and Tweed’s.  He will contact Ness 
asphalt to do the patch work. 
 
 
Meeting adjouned. 


